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TESTIMONY

TAKEN BY

THE UNITED STATES PACIFIC RAILWAY COMMISSION,

A8 TO

THE WORKING AND FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT OF THE RAILROADS
THAT HAVE RECEIVED AID FROM THE GOVERNMENT IN BONDS.

UNION PACIFIO RAILWAY OFFICES,
Omaha, Nebr., Monday, June 20, 1887.

The Commission met, pursnant to adjonrnment.

Present, Commissioner Pattison, chairman, and Commissioner Littler.

Mr. PoPpPLETON. Mr. Kimball asked me to say to the Commission
that he was aware, for the first time this morning, nupon seeing Mr, Mink
that he was likely to be called upon now as a witness, and that he would
very much prefer, if it could be made satisfactory to the Commission,
that his testimony should not be taken until to-morrow morning. He
has had very little time to systematize or arrange his ideas upon the
matters in respect to which, perhaps, he might be called upon to testify.
Of conrse we are anxious not to delay the Commission. We want to
facilitate it in every way in going on with its inquiries, but we thought
that a request for delay until to-morrow morning would not, perhaps, be
lnreasonable.

The CHAIRMAN. What do you say, Commissioner Littler

Commissioner LITTLER. I think the request should be granted. I
Eppt')se you will be able, Mr. Kimball, to go along without delaying us

en

Mr. KiMBALL. Yes, I think so. I would like also, if consistent with
Jour plans, to get, if I could, to-day, the leading points to which you
want me to testify.

The CHATRMAN. We want to know what your business is, please.

Mr. KxMBALL. I am in charge of the traffic.

The CHAIRMAN. You had beiter be sworn, though we will not take
Your testimony in detail to-day.

THOMAS L. KIMBALL, being duly sworn and examined, testified
ufollows:

By the CHAIRMAN:
Question. What is your position I—Answer., I am the ger
banager of the Union Pacific Railway. '
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Q. Does the county treasurer potify the land commissioner and then
the land commissioner the cashier? Isthat the system I—A. Yes; the
land commissioner makes the list of the lands on which beduuum
kpow the amount of taxation for the year, and be is furnished with the
amount.

§

MNr. X. What Goes be do with it7 He sends it to the tax
agent, does be not ?
The WITEESS. Ne< om our division.

Q- On the Kanans Divisiem bow is it dome '—A. It is paid thromugh
the cashier: by funds frem the cashier.

Q mrn&rbm as land compmissioner. give to the cashior?
—A. The counlT LrERTe:s TeoEL

Q. Will you mrmsi the Cormisson. n addition to the statements al-
mdvmﬂadh.ﬁtmdmpnﬂbrm Exnxa Divieve doring
thhntan—:hmm mémruimmhﬂrwiuﬂr

Nr. PorFmiavrox Wil vm L00V W 4 miks 3 suSprasa °

The CHATRWAX CEaanT.

Mr. Porriarse Immwﬂ: T mre sEaEtwnwT hdsrng
tion a5 to the lands mrmins 5 -t Eamas Drrisim Sun e AT arsan.
or from ﬁe—ﬁmmvm;mnmmc:w;f

OCommissirmer Trv=—zx Thic » e ceumn 1 wiced viscier yur el
5 5X OOEEETER.C

TeCEawsw & ¥ 1 O unfnrrs smsu of sumre v wil
meet vith & Ir S FommmEan. Jerenter

APPINATING FIE —_a¥) EEsTNE TELY 227957 B ID

! By M Preora—ry
Qo & r w5 om0 —RUvET SNy 1ok agrist o nnes
more land e S T v “vmmn i Oe SrUEmean e s jas
ented to £%—38 T A
Q. How mmr~ mrves "— 2. 2 wiir 3 milinm seome.
Qﬂuumﬁm}ﬁncmmmwmr IR
toit!—A ¥ has de—q W fmnr of T summersy Gor D oam evae ol
Q&mrxmsrmwﬁew:.wmrmnu» au
get from Tivs SepvaTTmReeT e it TISE T B EINCl T o5 o150
coted—lamd M wmEA T mai i SreTe s uui ewe o an—
mponl—A Ty
Q Did v 11 ~mar w1 wEmER oF 1T TTAIC P _TULSMATIN. #The 1T
A0y Way TR BaMieT € EDLTIRT G JAGDe U Sk W G O e
tnder instreemaws @ e TrSHUSTT D LD TS TILe U VR 0
charge of the M GeBETIRCAT O SAONRe —: QS0 & G0 1 Jas.
five Dstreceme —EEe TR (e WPEWEIL AR 1T BT SUIISMAOA
that we showid v Fes @ 2ty OO EMi - EUL M BT PRITTTIL
Q. Did yam +vor mmT DY Lante @t EEUGT ST S dll e
of entry fir e DEwERRTmON- AT T AL SIEI O s GreeTion
of some raperwr wliees"—: Vi 7 wo~y s her © vma e le
money witheut msisrsr o e R ML
Q Precissiwe. Twm oy »r 2r oor mewer o AT vii wirbest
1 tlm-(-mﬁmmuqhhz’










1026 U. 8. PACIFIC RAILWAY COMMISSION.

Q. Will you furnish, in addition to the statements that have been
called for, your last report {

The WITNESS. The last monthly report?

The CHATRMAN. Yes. And your last annual report, if you make
on:‘.1 ’11‘hat is about all, I believe. When did you say you would be
ready

The WITNESS. Well, on these items it would possibly be two weeks
before we could complete them all.

The CHAIRMAN. But we want them all made up before we leave here,
if possible.

The WITNESS. Well, if we possibly can we will do so.

The CHAIRMAN. The reason why we do not ask you questions now
is because you have not got the fignres. We are perfectly willing that
you should get the figures before we ask you any questions. That is
fair to you. I should like to examine yon further about this land ques-
tion, but I want you to inform yourself as to your figures.

The WiTNESS. I shall endeavor to give the information as soon as
possible. )

AMOUNT OF TAXATION DUE IF LANDS WERE PATENTED UPON SURVEY,

The CHAIRMAN. You might add to your statement what amount of
taxation the company would have paid if it had patented all the lands
as soon as the survey was made,

The WiTNESS. That could not be answered by anybody.

Mr. PorPLETON. Excuse me, governor, but is it quite fair to ask that
question, in view of the fact that it is not in the company’s option or
volition to say what they should patent and what they should not?

The CHAIRMAN. The question is, whether the company shall do it or
the Commission shall do it. That is the only question. The provision
in the act of Congress requires that we shall make such a calculation;
and it is only fair to you to have it done here.

Mr. PorPLETON. Yes. But that assumes that it is the fault of the
company that it has not patented all its lands, when the fact is that
there are many of them that are not surveyed; and we have had
great dificulty in getting patents when we wanted them; and, as I
understand it, there is an order now absolutely prohibiting the issuing
of any patents at all until this Commission is all through.

The CHAIRMAN. Probably that is becanse questions may arise under
this very matter; but we are to inquire into all questions concerning
the payment of taxes; especially upon lands granted by Congress.

Commissioner LITTLER. You can accompany your answer to that
question with such explanations as you think proper.

The CoAiRMAN. This form of question may take the place of the
other form: What would have been the amount of taxes paid if the
compauny had applied for patents as soon as the lands were surveyed,
assuming that patents would have been granted as applied for ?

Mr. PopPrLETON. Yes; I desire to say that if it is the intention of
the Commission to examine me for any purpose, you would do me a
favor by doing what you have done with Mr. Kimball—indicating the
subject of examination. I do not say this becauuse I am not ready to
tell anything that I know at any time or upon any notice, bat I think
it may save some time for you if I have a little notice.

The CHAIEMAN. We have examined Judge Dillon on the legal as-
pects of the bill, and if you desire to place your views in the shape of
testimony, just as he did, we would be glad to have it.
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Mr. PoPPLETON. Well, I have no statement to make unless the Com-
mission proposes to question me in regard to some particular matter.
I supposed Judge Dillon had covered all questions relating to the legal
department.

The CHAIRMAN. We took his testimony very fully in Boston on the

legal aspects and relationa of the bill. ;
BENJN MoALLASTER.

OMAHA, NEBR., Monday, June 20, 1887.

n lI}BRASTUS YOUNG, being duly sworn and examined, testified as
ollows :

By the CHAIRMAN:

Q. What is your foll name —A. Erastns Young.
Q. What position do you hold with the Union Pacific Railway Com-
pany 1—A. 1 am its auditor.

DUTIES OF AUDITOR.

Q. What are your duties as auditor7—A. I have charge of all the
accounts of the company at this place—Omaha.

Q. What accounts?—A. The accounts of what we know as the oper-
ating department; or the operating accounts—traffic and expenditures.

Q. How do you come into possession of the accounts; do they
reach you at first hand or does another officer furnish them to you?—
A. They reach me through another officer as a rule.

Q. What other officert—A. The earnings would reach me through
the anditors of passengerreceipts and freight receipts; while the oper-
ating accounts would reach me through the superintendents of the
various departments; and, at present, through the auditor of disburse-
ments

The CHAIRMAN. Give me the names of the different officers, please?

The WITNESS. At present the arrangement is that the operating ac-
counts—operating expenses and construction expenditures—reach me
through J. W. Griffith, auditor of disbursements. The reports are ren-
dered to him by other officers of the operating department.

NAMES OF CHIEFS OF DEPARTMENTS.

Q. What are the names of the other officers —A. The superintend-
ent of the Kansas Division, Mr. Briokerhoft; the superintendent of
the Colorado Division, Mr. J. K. Choate; the superintendent of the Ne-
braska Division, Mr. Edward Dickinson; the superintendent of the
Wyoming Division, Mr. C. E. Wurtele ; the superintendent of the Idaho
Division, Robert Blickensderfer; and the superintendent of the motive
power department, Clem. Hackney.

Q. I want to know where those gentlemen are to be found.—A.
Mr. Brinkerhoff is at Kansas City ; Mr. Choateis at Denver; Mr. Dick-
inson, at Omaha ; Mr. Wurtele, at Cheyenne; Mr. Blickensderfer, at
Pocatello ; Mr. Hackney, at Omaha. The accounts of the store depart-
ment are furnished us by J. J. Burns, supply agent, at Omaha; in the
revenue department, D. D. Davis, auditor in charge of freight accounts,
and W, S, Wing, auditor of the passenger receipts, have charge of the
passenger revenne. All other revenue comes more directly under me—
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KEBATE ACCOUXTH,

Q. Huw disen the relvats: aceount reach your department in cases wher
retvatss are allswed by the eompany 9—A. That is handled by the freigh
claism dogrartinent, which s directly onder the freight aoditor, an
reshiecs tuee by 4 regurt from bim.  Vouchers made by him are passe
through the records of the anditor of disbarsements to the local treas
urey for prayment.

Q. Doy yon uceept his approval as final I—A. Unless we diseova
sopmisthing wrong.  As a rule, his approval is that on which I certify for
jriayment,

Q. I» his approval final as to the amount charged in rebate?—A. Yes
wir, It in upon the statement of account made by him that the paymeal
is mude,  He staten the aceount, adjusts it, and passes it for payment;
andd it s upon hin certification that payment is made.

CORRECTION OF ERRONEOUS ACCOUNTS.

Q. An un jllustration of what you counsideran error, so that you would
return the voucher to him, what error would yon find t—A. I might
hiave evidence that i was not according to contract, and that the account
wits fucorrect in nmount or wrongly stated. I would then return it to
bl tor corvection,

Q. Juve yon possession of the contracts I—A. Yes, sir; all the prin-
efpnd contriets or coples of them,

). Wil you furnish the Commission with copies of the contracts of
tho orlginnl contraets —A, We will furnish the originals or copies of
thone we linve,

Q. Have you ncontraot book 1

The WreNess, T'o what contracts do you refer ¥

The OnnatrMAN, All contracts referring to rebates that are in yoar

wmneanion nn aditor,—A, 1 do not have the contracta relating tore
mles,

Q. What did yon menn by saying that you would ascertain if it was
in necordunes with the contract 1—A. Well, we have a few contraets;
aneh an pool contrets,

The CitAteMAN, | am apeaking of rebates now.
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WITNESS. We very seldom, if ever, have a contract relating to

'hen how would you correct an error in a rebate account farnished

by the general freight agent that was approved by him1—A.
rald bave no means of correcting that. There are many vouchers
d to freight earnings that are not rebates, for which we have con-
such as pools. These as well as all vouchers for which we have
:ts are compared with the contracta before they are approved for
ot, and if incorrect in any particular they are returned to the
for correction.

THE RECORD BOOK OF VOUCHERS.

Iave you the names of parties to whom rebates are allowed 1—A.
ve a record of all the vouchers that are paid for rebates.

Vill you furnish the Commission with a list of the vouchers1—
3, sir; we will furnish you with the register—the book in which
re registered.

CHAIBMAN. Please bring that register now, Mr. Young, if it is
building ; also the contract book.

WITNESS. The contract book will not show anything; it simply
he numbers and the dates of the contraets.

POOL CONTRACTS.

missio'ner L1TTLER. I suppose your pool contracts arein writing,
v not

WiTNEss. Yes, sir.

missioner LITTLER. Suppose you bring those down.

WiTNEss. Either the originals or copies 1

missioner LITTLER. Either will do. .

WirnEss. I could not furnish them immediately ; it will take a
me to get them out of our files.

missioner LITTLER. That will do. Have you « record of all the
arrangements with these branch lines?

WirNEss. I do not know whether we have or not.

missioner LITTLER. See if you have. Are you operating any of
wranch lines under a lease ?

WiTnEsS. Not that I know of.

missioner LITTLER. If you are, we would like to see a copy of

se.
WirxEss. Well, 1 will bring the book.
missioner LITTLER. Please do so.
CHAIRMAN. The book and the pool contracts.

7O ROADS ONLY OPERATED UNDER WRITTEN CONTRACTS.

Mink. There are, I think, but two roads in the Union Pacific 8ys-
at are operated under Wntten contracts.

missioner LITTLER. Under leases, do you mean?

MmE. Under contract. The others are under arrangements
have not been reduced to writing.

missioper LITTLER. What kind of an arrangement?

MinK. Arrangements under which the Union Pacific accounts for
i earnings of the branch lines. The only arrangements that have
educed to writing are those with the Saiut Joseph and Grand
and the Oregon Short Line.

P R VOL II—2
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The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Mink, while I think of it, I would like to exam-
ine the balance of the legal-expense account of the eastern division.

Mr. MINK. Toe items are being drawn off, They may be ready fo-
morrow or next day.

The CHAIRMAN. Very well.

Mr. MiNK. It had not escaped my attention.

THE REGISTER OF “FREIGHT EARNINGS REFUNDED.”

(The wituess produces the register of ‘freight earnings refunded”
from April 1,1335.)

By the CHAIRMAN :

Q. T call your attention to the item of ¢ Recapitulation” in book pro-
duced, and to the memorandum on page 197, “Total freight earnings
refunded, £119,727.89.” For what period is that?—A. That is for a
month.

Q. For what month #—A. The month of July, 1836, 1t is the charge
to treight earnings of the Union Pacific Railway and branch lines for
the month of July, 1886. The book does not show the divisions. This
charge is to the freight carnings of the entire system.

Q. Turn over to the month of June, 1886. 1’lease state the amount
for that month.—A. The amount for that month is $105,418.90.

Mr. MINE. Do you get the impression from his answer that these
amounts refunded are for rebates only !

Q. How much of this amount is the amount refunded from rebates 1—
A. I could not answer that. We have not kept our account to show
that information.

METHOD OF KEEPING THE ACCOUNTS.

Q. How do you makeup that sum t—A. This is made up of all charges
to freight earnings, which inclunde overcharges, pool balances, and
everything else that would be a proper charge to earnings. For in-
stance, an error on a way-bill, if adjusted after tho close of the month,
would be made by voucher and charged to earnings. Ior instance, if
a shipper at New York held a bill of lading for s shipment from that
point to San Francisco at a certain rate and the agent, in billing it,
made a mistake and overcharged the shipper, if it was not corrected
before the account of that month was closed it would be refunded to
him in a subsequent month by voncher and eharged to freight earnings.

Q. I call yourattention to thelast entry on page 197. Voucher, favor
of Whittier, Fulton & Co. Account of oil, 86.95; ¢ Division @, $2.47,7
in red ink. ¢Division B, #0.42,” in black ink. Who are Whittier, Ful-
ton & Co.?1—A. I cannot answer that question.

Q. Who can ?—A. The freight auditor. ’

Q. What do the figures represent ¥—A. The amount paid them.

Q. Ior what?—A. I do not know for what purpose it is.

Q. Where is the voucher for that item ¥—A. It is in the office.

Q. Will you produce it T—A. Yes, sir.

The CHAIRMAN. We shall be obliged if you will do it right now.

The WrTNESS. I will do so.

Q. I will call your attention, while you are doing that, to another
item, voucher 19073. ¢ Holt Brothers, account of spokes, $214.62,
Division O, $85.96; Division B, $128.66.” Also vouchers 149201 on
same page; 18944, on page166; 19589, on same page; 19500, on same
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The CHAIEMAN. How are we to ascertain whether the rebates that
have been allowed from time to time have been fair or not?! That ie
one of the questions for inquiry. Unless we take up each individual
account, how are we to ascertain whether or not injustice has been donc
to individuals along the line of road, unless we.take up the individual
case! We come to your office here and ask for the books and the wit:
nesses.

Mr. PorPLETON. We do not object to-.that; but we say that when
that information is put into & newspaper and. published broadcast be.
fore the country from this Commission, and given to the publie before
this Commission makes an official communication on the subject, it it
putting before the public information which there is no necessity fo
putting before it, and which cripples the company—weakens it; does
exactly what the Government ought not fo try to do, or ought not tc
do—to weaken the Union Pacific Company. Still there may be mnc
remedy for it. It may be one of those inevitable things that it seemt
the fate of the company to encounter.

The CHATRMAN. One of the essential things to which we were re
ferred to the Omaha office by the Union Pacitic Railway Company was
the very subject of rebates. We adjourned at their request and on thei1
reference from Boston to Omaha to take up in detail the rebate accoant
the pool account, and the constructive mileage account, simply becanse
they could not there afford any information, and they informed us af
that point that the freest and fullest information could be given al
Omaha.

Mr. PoPPLETON. Well, the books are there, the safes are open, and
everything else is open for the inspection of the Commission, but I dc¢
not think it ought to be open to promiscuous and general public inspec
tion. I am speaking only for myself, and upon my own impulse, in the
matter, but it seems very plain to me,

The CHAIRMAN. I do not see how we can alter our line of inquiry.

Commissioner LITTLER. Itis a question that we have not considered
judge.

EXPOSURE OF PRIVATE BUSINESS OF SHIPPERS OBJECTED TO.

Mr. PorPLETON. If you have had experience as a railway attorne)
you know precisely what effect this will have and just exactly where i
puts this company in respect to its competitors and its own shippers
There is another thing about it. Itis not right. It may be the law
The Government may have required it. But it is not right for the Com
mission to compel the exposure of the private business of these ship
pers and of their transactions. Suppose any person, outsidé of a Gov
ernment officer, should come here and ask ua for that information o
any other information, or shonld go to the Western Union Telegrapl
Company or any other corporation, what answer would he get? Hi
would be told, * We obey legal process, but we do not expose the bus
iness of our customers.” It is one of the first duties of a common car
rier or any business concern to keep the confidence of those with whon
it deals. We may not have the power to do it, but we ought to do iti
we can. And we are now not only acquainting our competitors witl
these matters, but we are exposing the business of shippers and sab
jecting them, possibly, to the persecution of our competitors, becaus:
of things that are past and that were confidential, things that they ongh
not to know, and that no Government ought to compel a railway com

Dsaoy or any other business organization to disclose. As I said before
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I know this Commission is a creature of law, and that this bill under
which it operates is a sweeping, broad, and conclusive one, and it may
be that there is 8 necessity for violating thése things that are funda-
mental as between men and as between business organizations, but it
does not seem to me that it ought to be done. Itseems to me that some

way ought to be found to avoid it, without detriment to the Govern-
ment.

ACQUIESBCOENCE OF COMPANY IN . THOROUGH INVESTIGATION.

As I have already said, every book, every paper, every vault, every-
thing is open to the Commission. The more closely they investigate it,
and the longer they look into it, the better it will suit the company, be-
cause we believe that, in the main, there is a clean record here from be-
ginning toend. As I have explained, it certainly is a tremendons hard-
ship, and it will cost this company and, through this company, the
Government a great deal of money if it goes on.

Commissioner LITTLER. Wehave no desire to embarrass the company
at all. Youn understand, we are desirous of promoting its best interests.
For it is from the company that the Government is hoping to get its
money.

It is now after 4 o’clock. Suppose we confer about this matter, Gov-
ernor Pattison, and give our conclusions in the morning.

The CHAIRMAN. So far as I am concerned, I want to say now that
the Commission cannot hold any sessions but public sessions. We
shall have no * star-chamber” business.

Commissioner LITTLER. There is no occasion for any * star-chamber?”

atall. We may reach a plan by which we can arrive at all we want.

Mr. POoPPLETON. Is it not possible that the Commission may make

some direction as to the publication of these names, and in that way
control the matter? .

The CHAIEMAN. We do not offer anything for publication.

Mr. PoPPLETON. But your honor opens the doors here.

The CHAIERMAN, We cannot close the doors of the court room. You
would not suggest that 1

Mr. PoPPLETON: No, but the court frequently says what a newspaper

gshall publish, and what it shall not; and verdicts are often set aside
because of the promiscuous publication of information. Thousands of
thhem go by the board for that very reason.

The CHAIRMAN. Well, I would suggest, Commissioner Littler, that
we finish the vouchers that we have.

Commissioner LITTLER. Very well.

VOUCHER 19,073.

By the CHAIRMAN:

Q. I show you voucher 19,073. Please explain what that is 1—A.
1t purports to go for an overeharge ; but I cannot be positive, without
reference to the papers.

Q. Are all your rebates made in the nature of an overcharge 1—A.
All vouchers are made on a blank, stating it to be for an overcharge.

Q. Is there not & memorandum on the bill to indicate whether it was
for 8 rebate or for damage to gqods, or for any other purpose 1—A.
They are upon & paper, but not always on the voucher as made up. It

somewhat upon the clerk.
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Q. Then do I understand you to say that you cannot explain for what
purpose the overcharge was made in the voucher 19,073 1—A. Yes, sir.
Q. Do you regard it as a sufficient voucher therefor ¥—A. Yes, sir.

Q: And yet you do not understand itf—A. I do not understand
whether it is an overcharge or a rebate,.

Mr. POPPLETON. Is there any way of finding that out ?

The WI1TNESS, Yes; the papers would show.

Q. How would you determiuve that, as an auditor, when presented?
A. That is paid ordinarily on the certificate of the freight auditor.

Q. Do you accept that as final +—A. Yes, sir.

VOUCHERS 19,201 AND 18,944.

Q. As to voucher 19,201, can you explain that?—A. It is notin the
officé.

Q. It is a voucher for E. Rochat on account of chairs. Total amount
$166.65. Please explain voucher 18,944, which I now show you 1—A.
That is evidently a rebate.

Q. To whom was the rebate made *—A. To M. Erman & Co., of San
Francisco.

Q. For what was it ?—A. For rebate.

Q. Rebate for what ¥—A. Rebate on a shipment from various points
to San Francisco, Cal.

Q. What buosiness are they in 1—A. I do not know.

Q. Who allowed the rebate!—A. The rebate was made on the
authority of the traffic department. .

Q. Why was it made?—A. I do not know.

Q. Who does know 1—A. I presume the original authority is in the
hands of the freight auditor.

Q. Who is het—A. D. D. Davis.

Q. Where is he 1—A. In this building.

VOUCHER 19,589.

Q. Can youn explain voucher 195891 What is that voucher for 1—A.
This voucher is for payment to the Consolidated Tank Line Company,
Cincinnati, Ohio, $39.84,

Q. For what purpose ?—A. That I am unable to state positively.

Q. Is it a rebate ¥—A. I cannot tell without reference to the papers.

Q. How soon can you get the papers ¥—A. Perhaps in half an hour.

The CHAIRMAN. To-morrow morning will do.

The WITNEsS. I shall have them to-morrow moruing.

CONSOLIDATED TANK LINE COMPANY.

Q. Who are the Consolidated Tank Line Company!—A. I do not
know them.

Q. Who does know ! —A. I presume Mr, Kimball would know.

Q. On whose authority —A. Oa the authority of Mr. H. A. John-
son, assistant freight agent.

Q. Where is he 1—A. His office is in this building.

Q. Is he here now !—A. I cannot answer.

Mr. MINE. He was here this mornjng.

The CHAIRMAN (to Mr. Mink). Will you please have him here to-
morrow ! :

Mr. Mivk. Yes, sir.
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VOUCHER 19,500,

Q. Will you please explain voucher 19500 1—A. That was paid on the
same authority.

Q. Can you say whether it was a rebate or not '—A. I cannot.

Q. Then, in o far as the voucher fails to show on its face whether it
is a rebate or an overcharge, as auditor, do you regard that as a suffi-
cient voucher!—A. I do, sir; because the authority for it is filed in my
department.

Q. Are the papers filed together !—A. Yes, sir.

PAPERS FILED SEPARATELY AND NOT WITH VOUCHER.

Mr. MiNK. Ishould like to have Mr. Young explain why it is that the
papers are not attached to the vouchers, but are filed in separate pack-

The WrTNESS. The custom with al] railroads is to file the papers sep-
arately from the vouchers. The papers are made up from a statement
giving all the details, showing the transaction and referring to the aa-
thority for making the rebate or overcharge, or whatever it may be.
Those are filed in the claim agent’s office; that is one reason for not
filing them with the voucher; another is, they are, with rare exceptions,
80 bolky as to make it impracticable to file them with the voucher.

By Mr. POPPLETON :
Q. They are filed in the office of the freight-claim agent 1—A. Yes.

By the CHAIRMAN :

Q. Then, how is this paper made out ?—A. From the papers in his
hands, which show all the authority and all the details. They are often
very bolky.

Q. Did you see the other papers ?—A. No, sir. e is authorized to
make np these papers oun proper occasions.

Q. Youregard them asfinal ?—A. Yes; unless thereis something on
them that would call our attention to a manifest error; but, as matter
of fact, we pay them on his authority. That is the rule; anything else
would be an exception.

VOUCHER  19,383.

_ Q. Please explain voucher 19383, on page 196.—A. The explanation
18 on the voncher itself.

Q. What is the explanation ¥—A. This voucher is for the refunding
of freight paid on lumber used in building the road Lridge over the
Platte River.

Q. Was that a rebate ¥—A. It was in accordance with an agreement
made by Mr. Kimball.

3 Q. Does Mr. Kimball know all about the charge 1—A. I presume he
oes,

POOL CONTRACTS.

The CHAIRMAN. We would like to have the pool contracts now
Mr. KiMBALL. I am having an abstract made of all the pool
the Union Pacific has ever had anything to do with. We
membership of each pool, the percentages assigned to ea
also a full history of the basiness done under the cont?






